

Munger, Bridget

From: Woodlake Engineer <woodlake.engineer@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 02, 2017 5:52 PM
To: Davis, Tracy
Cc: cook, Shane; Julie Watson; McLain, Carolyn; Payne, John (JPAYNE@ncdoj.gov); Vinson, Toby; Cole, Brad; Mills, Nick; Munger, Bridget; Ansel, Douglas R; Woodlake Engineer
Subject: Woodlake weekly status update #5: May 2, 2017

Dear Mr. Davis,

On behalf of Woodlake CC Corporation and in accordance with the Consent Judgment, please find below the Woodlake weekly status update #5, dated May 2, 2017

1. **Water Elevation Report:** Water elevation continues to drain to 211 feet with both bottom drains fully open, with current level at approximately 212 - 213 feet. The rise was due to the rains last weekend, which caused the water level to rise enough to activate the easternmost drain. The spillway remained dry with significant free-board before being activated.
2. **Defendant's progress on obtaining a contractor(s) to complete work required by this Consent Judgment:** No change. Crowder Heavy Construction has been chosen and a contract is in process.
3. **Dates for bid, preconstruction and construction meetings:** A conference call was held between Woodlake CC Corp, Schnabel Engineering, NCDWR-Dam Safety and the Corps of Engineers on Friday, April 28 reference environmental permitting for the breach. USACE and NCDWR agreed that starting construction on schedule per the court order is important, and they will not object to issuing an "after-the-fact" Nationwide Permit #3 permit in this case, with the understanding that the impacts to jurisdictional waters will be relatively minor as indicated in the concept plan and as discussed during the conference call.
4. **Work status update related to choice B:** Schnabel Engineering submitted the final breach design on Monday, May 1.

Please let us know if any amplifying information is desired.

Regards,

Chris Meng

Engineering Consultant